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General Comment

A copy of this comment letter will be emailed to Jennifer Davis.
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REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF;

RM-19]

Jennifer Davis

Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Administration

Mail Stop TWFN-7-A60M
Washington, DC 20555- 0001

Re:  Notice of Intent to Prepare a Supplement to the Final Environmental Impact
Statement for the Construction Permit Related to the Operating License Application
for the SHINE Medical Isotope Production Facility, Janesville, Rock County,
Wisconsin '

Dear Ms. Davis:

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has reviewed the referenced Nuclear Regulatory
Commission (NRC) Notice of Intent (NOT), dated November 27, 2019 to prepare a supplement
to the Final Environmental Impact Statement (FEIS), Our review 1s pursuant to our authorities
under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), Council on Environmental Quality
regulations (40 CFR Parts 1500-1508), and Section 309 of the Clean Air Act.

SHINE Medical Technologies, LLC (the applicant) proposes to operate a facility in Janesville,
Wisconsin, now under construction, for the production of molybdenum-99 through the
irradiation and processing of a uranyl sulfate solution. The facility would include an irradiation
facility and radioisotope production facility. Issuance of the and operating license would
authorize the applicant to operate the SHINE Medical Isotope Production Facility for a 30-year
period.

EPA provided comments on this proposed project for scoping, dated August 14, 2013, for the
Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS), dated July 2. 2015, and for the FEIS, dated
November 30, 2015. We have no comments on the NOI. We look forward to reviewing any new
information presented in the forthcoming supplement to the FEIS.
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EPA is available to discuss the contents of this letter at your convenience. Please feel free to
contact Mike Sedlacek of my staff at 312-886-1765 or at sediacek.michael@epa.gov.

Sincerely, ) L

Kenmeth A Westlake”
Deputy Director, Tribal and Multimedia Programs Office
Office of the Regional Administrator
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